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Letter from the Office of the 
Superintendent 

 
 
December 3, 2020 
 
RE: Board Correspondence - Youth Group at Fairview School 
 
To Ms. Joy Dubé, 
 
Thank you for reaching out to the school district regarding the youth group associated 
with Compass Church. Also, I see you are a retired teacher, thank you for your years of 
commitment to education! 
 
Though this global pandemic, I want you to know that I understand the daily challenges 
many of our students face. In my years since working in the Learning Alternatives 
department to where I am today, I witness firsthand how students thrive in various 
learning and social settings. We as a district take great pride in the many options we 
provide our students.  
 
Given our current COVID-19 restrictions, districts must adhere to the direction of the 
Provincial Health Officer, BCCDC and the Province of B.C. As you can imagine, there are 
many health and safety procedures to follow. Therefore, it is at this time that after-hours 
use of schools remain closed to community organizations.  
 
Once the restrictions lift, community organizations may once again book spaces by 
contacting our Rentals Department.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Scott Saywell 
Superintendent/CEO 
 
  

 


